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by IS Brian Carter
Illustrious Sirs, Nobles and Ladies,
It certainly has been a stressful time for 

all of us these past few months! Your Divan 
hopes all are doing well and staying healthy. 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to all of the 
families that have been directly affected by 
COVID-19.  

We are all anxious to get out and return to 
some semblance of normalcy. As the state 
and our organization is re-opening, your 
Potentate and Board of Directors will continue to monitor the current 
events closely. In scheduling our events, please know we will follow 
strict guidelines for our safety. We are hoping for more events and 
outings in the Fall. In the meantime, all our spring and summer 
fundraisers were cancelled. Please help us by getting your money in 
for the picnic raffle! 

I would like to thank all those Nobles who attended the Stated 
meeting on Zoom in June. One of the main things we had to do was 
vote on the dues increase. I am happy to say this passed with 93% 
of those attending voting in favor of the $10 per year dues increase 
starting in 2021. Also on the agenda was a request from Chief 
Rabban Ray Singmaster to plan a trip for 2021 – which also passed. 
The 2020 Ireland trip has been postponed due to the pandemic and is 
rescheduled as a joint venture in 2021.

In June, we took in two new members at the Pueblo Shrine Club. 
There were 10 of us attending with masks and maintaining proper 
distancing during the event. I.S. Mike Palmer – who was first line 
signer on both – fezzed the new members. With the Palmer’s leaving 
the state for good, he wanted to be there to bring them into the 
Shrine – thus the timing. We will have a couple of more short form 
ceremonials this summer and then the full Ceremonial on Oct 17 
preceding the Potentate’s Ball. 

Speaking of membership, I know it is not easy to socialize and 
talk to prospective members. But Nobles, membership if key to our 
success! Please make an extra effort to find good men so we can move 
quickly to make them new Shriners as soon as possible. It would be 
wonderful to have several at our Fall Ceremonial! Membership is 
the key to keeping our vision for children in 2020.

As you probably know already, Imperial 
Session at Kansas City has been cancelled. 
Also, the CSSA meeting in September has 
been cancelled. 

Keep your eye on the Nuts and Bolts that 
comes out each Monday for the most current i n f o r m a t i o n 
about cancellations and rescheduling of events.

During this difficult time, I think this is an appropriate quote. 
Author Stephen Levine asks the question, “If you had an hour to 
live and could make only one phone call – who would you call, 
what would you say, and why are you waiting?” What a powerful 
message! Now is the time to let people know how much you care.

Potentate's Message

Official Call 
of the Potentate

Notice is hereby given that the next stated 
meeting will be held at the:

Colorado Springs Shrine Club
September 11, 2020* at 7:30 p.m.

Dinner TBD.Information will be provided in the 
weekly update.
*If social distancing rules are still active we will 

conduct a Zoom meeting.
			   		  Attest:

Brian Carter			   Gary Sears, P.P
Potentate			   Recorder

UpcominG Events
Due to the current “Stay At Home/Safer At Home” situation 
with the COVID19 virus, it is imperative you check the online 
Al Kaly events calendar (on a regular basis) for new event 
dates and/or cancellations.
Website: alkalyshrine.org

august
2	 Little T's, Flivvers, Tractors (OV)
8	 Southeast Shrine Club (OV) @ 12 p.m.
	 Lamar Parade - Cancelled
	 Al Kaly Picnic & Callin' in the Hogs - Cancelled
	 Annual Raffle (Will take place IAW state gaming rules)
10	 Golf Tournament - TBD
15	 Margarita Festival - Cancelled
	 MonArk Shrine Club (OV) @ 12 p.m.
	 Fowler Parade - Cancelled
21	 Rocky Ford Parade @ 10 a.m. - Cancelled
22	 Mule Train BBQ @ 4 p.m.
25	 DON Supreme Queen Visit
29	 San Juan & Escalante Shrine Club (OV)

September
7	 Trinidad Parade - Cancelled
	 Trinidad (OV) - TBD
	 Fountain Parade - TBD
11	 Stated Meeting - TBD
12	 La Junta Parade
19	 Florence Parade - Cancelled
26	 Octoberfest @ CSSC

October
2	 Pueblo Shrine Club (OV)
3	 Penrose Parade - Cancelled
12	 Clowns of Al Kaly, Racers and Elite (OV)
15	 Mule Train Dinner (OV)
17	 Fall Ceremonial & Potentate's Ball - Pueblo
21	 Colorado Springs Shrine Club (OV)
24	 Dinner and Cigars Under the Stars
25	 Bowl-A-Thon & Legion of Honor Spaghetti Dinner
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newest shriners

Left to right: Steven Smith, I.S. Brian Carter, Jeffrey Lockwood

sincere thanks
by John Weed 
First Ceremonial Master 

I want to take this opportunity to express 
my sincere thanks and appreciation to Al Kaly 
leadership and members for your confidence 
in my appointment as your First Ceremonial 
Master for this year.   As you are aware, we 
are currently experiencing challenging times; 
nevertheless, I look forward to supporting 
Al Kaly in the best manner possible.   Since 
many members of Al Kaly may not know 
me, I would like to take this opportunity to 
introduce myself.

I am married to my wife, Cynthia, for 39 years this coming 
November.  We have two adult children, Colin and Sarah.   Our son 
resides with his wife and family, including 3 boys, in Springfield, 
VA.  He is US Navy LCDR and works at the Washington Navy Yard.  
Our daughter is a high school Family and Consumer Sciences teacher 
in Upstate New York, north of Albany.  She also runs a culinary 
education business in the New York Capitol region in her spare time.  

We moved to Colorado Springs approximately three years ago to 
retire.  Career wise, I am a retired US Army Colonel, as well as, I 
was employed in industry and retired as a Corporate officer.   My 
wife was an educator, including a variety of experiences.  We both 
enjoy hiking and bicycling.  In the winter time, I enjoy skiing, and 
my wife enjoys snow shoeing.  In addition, I enjoy playing golf and 
horseback riding.  We also have an Australian Shepherd mix dog at 
home, who keeps us active.

My wife and I come from Masonic families.  I am a Senior 
DeMolay.  Regarding Blue Lodge, I was initiated, passed, and 
raised in California.   I subsequently joined the Scottish Rite and 
Al Kaly while assigned as a lieutenant at Fort Carson.   As such, 
my association with Al Kaly Temple goes back over 40 years.  
During my career, my wife and I enjoyed the opportunity to live in 
different parts of our country, as well as overseas.  During this time, I 
participated in Freemasonry in different jurisdictions. While residing 
in Singapore, I joined a Blue Lodge within the United Grand Lodge 
of England, and continue my membership there.  Upon returning to 
the Colorado Springs, I rejoined the Grand Lodge of Colorado, and 
became a member of York Rite.  My wife is a member of Ruhamah 
Temple, #71, Daughters of the Nile. 

I look forward to meeting and getting to know more members of 
Al Kaly during this year.
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Recorders Update 
by Gary Sears
Recorder

Greetings Nobles and friends of Al Kaly, 
2020 has been different for sure!

2020 Membership Dues: The Al Kaly 
Shrine dues for 2021 will be $75 + hospital 
$5 + Imperial per capita $30 = $110 for a 
regular member. We thank you very much for 
continued membership in Al Kaly Shriner, 
your dues payment helps Al Kaly to continue 
our mission in Southern Colorado! You will 
have several options to pay your dues.

1.	You will receive an email starting August 5, 2020; a link will be 
provided in the email where you can pay online or submit a check to 
the Al Kaly Shrine Office.

2.	You will receive a hardcopy notice in the mail beginning August 
30, 2020; you can submit a check or pay online.

3.	You can open a webfez account by going to www.alkalyshrine.
org and follow the links. You will be able to pay with a credit card; 
you can set up monthly or quarterly payments to be charged to your 
card. Many Nobles prefer this to avoid the large one-time charge. 
You can also make the payment recurring and you never have to 
worry about your dues being paid as long as your credit card remains 
valid.

Thank you again for your continued membership and support for 
your Shrine Temple, it is very much appreciated. 

Board of Directors (Elective Divan)
Potentate			   Brian Carter
Chief Rabban			   Ray Singmaster
Assistant Rabban		  Larry Weed
High Priest and Prophet	 Bill Davidson
Oriental Guide			  Michael “Bo” Cruz
Treasurer			   Dave Stevens, P.P.
Recorder			   Gary Sears, P.P.

Appointive Divan
1st Ceremonial Master	 John L. Weed
2nd Ceremonial Master	 Matt Langley
Director			   Jim Eaches, Sr., P.P.
Marshal			   Harry Andrews
Chaplain			   Scott Rhea
Captain of the Guard		  Arnold Montoya
Outer Guard			   Jay Bernard
Outer Guard			   Ray Lingley

Imperial Council Representatives
Brian Carter			   Ray Singmaster

C.S.S.A. Representatives
Brian Carter			   Ray Singmaster
Larry Weed			   Dave Stevens, P.P. 
					     (Ad Vitam)

W.S.A. Representative
Billy Thornburg, P.P. (Ad Vitam)

Int’l Shrine Horse Patrol Past Presidents
Allan Ake, P.P.

Al Kaly
Divan

Membership
As Of: June 25, 2020

Creations	 2
Affiliations	 1
Restorations	 3
Demits	 4 
Suspensions	 0
Deaths	 15
Resignations	 1
Net Total	 499
Associates	 19
Grand Total:	 518

On January 1, 2020 
Al Kaly membership 512
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notice!
The Coronavirus crisis has called attention to the fact that Al 

Kaly Temple does not have an up to date list of email addresses 
for all the members.

It is imperative you update your email information for those 
times when there is a need to contact members with a mass 
emailing; during this stressful time or anytime in the future.

Please contact the Al Kaly Office with your e-mail 
information if you have not received an email recently from 
Al Kaly and/or if you do not receive the Nuts and Bolts (the 
weekly e-mail only publication). Due to all the changes that 

are taking place, the office is doing much more by email.

Don't forget to 
feed the pigs!
Ray Singmaster
Chief Rabban

I.S.’s, Nobles, Ladies: We have all missed 
the dinners, fundraisers, and Shrine activities 
that have been cancelled or postponed due to 
this Corona Virus protocol. These are very 
trying times for us all and I hope this finds 
everyone well. Many of us are fortunate 
that our incomes have not been affected 
by the stay at home and social distancing 
orders. I hope that those whose incomes 
are not affected will take this 
opportunity to contribute part 
of the savings in travel, dinner 
costs, etc. to Al Kaly by “feeding 
their pigs”. The “Callin’ in 
the Hogs” fund raiser is one 
of the few that can continue, 
considering the circumstances. 
To replace revenue from fund 
raising activities we ask that you 
“feed the pigs”. The collection 
of the pigs may be different and done more than once this year. We 
are all in this together. Stay safe and Healthy.

By John Weed
First Ceremonial Master

The red Fez hat, our official headgear, is prominently marked by 
emblem of the Shrine – consisting of the Scimitar, Crescent and Star.  
The Crescent is composed of two Royal Bengal Tiger Claws united 
in a gold setting by a Keystone.  This is a Masonic reference to the 
Keystone of Royal Arch Masonry uniting the tiger claws to form not 
only a Crescent, but an Arch, as well.

Inside the Keystone, on the keystone’s face, is the head of the 
Sphinx.  Behind the Crescent hangs the Star of Bethlehem.  Depicted 
above the Crescent is a Scimitar, from which the Crescent and Star 
are suspended.  The Star of Bethlehem is a clear reference to the 
“Star of the East” observed at the time of the birth of Jesus Christ.   
The 5-pointed Star is of significant influence to those men in the 
Commandery of the Knights Templar.

Over the years, the Crescent has been connected to the Scimitar 
in many, creative ways.  One of these include two cables, symbolic 
of our Masonic Cable-Tow.  The two principle ties being used were 
a direct reference to the two Rites (Scottish Rite and York Rite).  
These were formerly prerequisites for obtaining and retaining 
Shrine membership.  Also, the cables probably have another triple 
significance: 1) referring to the rope used in conjunction with the 
LEWIS- a crimping device to raise heavy stones easier; 2) to the 
ropes significant to Royal Arch Masonry; and 3) to the Cable-Tow 
itself, pertaining to Ancient Craft Masonry, which binds us, guides 
us, and governs our sense of duty to ourselves.

In the York Rite, the Knights Templar wear chapeaus, whereas in 
the Scottish Rite, a cap is worn.  Yet, the Shrine Fez, with the bright 
red color is adorned by a sharp black tassel, conjures-up romantic 
images of the “Arabian Nights.”  Although inspired by ceremonies 
which may have originated in the Muslim world, the Shrine simply 
borrows insights from diverse places and cultures into the solemn 
and honorable ritualistic ceremonies we see today.  From the History 
of the Shrine, the ceremonial is alleged to be Bektash, a Sufi dervish 
order, in origin.  Nevertheless, it encourages each member to hold 
fast to his own faith to worship Almighty God in whatever manner 
he chooses without interference.  Therefore, the Shrine honors men 
of all faiths.  Over the years, millions of men from Judeo-Christian 
backgrounds have felt at ease with the purpose and mission of the 
Shrine.

symbolism of fez, 
emblem & ceremonial
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A  H e a r t y  A l  K a l y 

August
Scott M O'Connor
Billy R Swartz
Robert H Buxmann
James D Kirkendall
Robert D Mouirguies P.P.
Wayne R Sauer
Michael L McMillan 
P.G.M.
Floyd W Scoggin
Gary E McEntyre
Travis J Stevens
D. J. Griego
Earnest E Schumacher Jr.
Frank J Manley
Roger L Landgren
Gary R Disinger
James S Archuleta
Elmo H Gardner Jr.
David R Guevara

Gabriel D Joiner
Thomas A Fortner
Robert D Hamilton
James D Brehm
John M Potter
Michael A Cruz
Cecil E Norrid
James G Wilson
Jerry L Allin
Roy A Decker
Ernest C Purling
David E Linebaugh
Orlando E Maez
Greg Armstrong
Raymond L Barbour P.P.
Michael R Palmer P.P.

September
John O Larson
William K Hall
Warren C Edick
David C Dickey
William K Book
Joseph F Albo
Bailee J Velasquez
Volley H Cole
William O Mullen
Larry G Moore
David L Coberly
Florencio A Ruiz
Franklin A Clark
Rex G Reid

Dennis C Shepherd
James S Eaches Sr., P.P.
Steven J Roshek
Richard C Lambert
John J Harrington P.G.M.
Randall L Pieper
Marc J Appiano
Earl L Fields
Delvin R Kinkel
Joseph D Adams
Terry L Kershaw
Terry P Collinson
Dale E Spradley
Darryl B Corfman
Tommy L Tucker
Michael F Apker

Denton R Roberts
Jack R Hoyt Jr.
T'chris Gardner
Eric L Ellithorpe
Ray Singmaster
Craig A Sparks
Donald L Williams
D. G Broaddus
Jack A Ryan
Roscoe A Ake P.P.
Jerris C Anderson
Scott D McGill
Glenn C French
Lawrence E Ott
Benny C Lowery
Roger L Mendenhall P.P.
LeRoy A Lindsey
Morris W Sykes
Lester N Nelson
Samuel D Carrico

Congratulations to the following nobles that will be 
celebrating birthdays during August and September
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4235 Cromwell Court
Colorado Springs, CO 80906

home (719) 576-3433
cell (719) 310-2298

lweed1@comcast.net

Al KALY SHRINERS 
Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 
Laurence M. "Larry" Weed

Divan 
Lady Helen 

Saturday, September 26, 2020
Colorado Springs Shrine Club (CSSC) 6 South 33rd St, 

Colorado Springs, CO 80904
Social: 4 p.m.  Dinner: 5-6:30 p.m.
Pork, Chicken, or Beef on a Stick

Au Gratin Spuds and Beans
Apple Strudel and Cookies

$15 (Adults); $7 (12 and under)
Cash Bar with Oktoberfest Beer (21+)

Featuring: Al Kaly Shriner’s German Band
Marketplace, Silent Auction; Beer Steins

RSVP:  Al Kaly Shrine Office (719) 544-0658 by Sep 21

Oktoberfest 
Silent Auction

Nobles and Ladies: We are currently seeking contributions and 
gathering items to be included in the Silent Auction Gift Baskets 
for our Oktoberfest fund raiser.

We need the following: gift baskets, wines and cheeses, 
movie and restaurant gift cards (from places you frequent), auto 
care products and discount maintenance coupons from local 
businesses, candy and snack items, sports tickets, “trinkets” and 
other items related to a theme (if possible).

We're doing this fund raiser to increase the Al Kaly Shrine 
general fund, as we reach out to the public and community at this 
year's Oktoberfest on September 26.

Please bring your contributions to the CSSC any time before 3 
p.m. on September 26th and give them to Larry Weed (719-310-
2298) or JoAnn Sube (719-591-1621).

3945 Sheffield Lane
Pueblo, CO 81005

home (719) 564-6997
cell (719) 406-8555

blc357@comcast.net

Al KALY SHRINERS 
Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 
Brian Carter
Potentate 2020 
Lady Emily 

5 Convenient Locations
2495 S. Academy Blvd.

1234 E. Fillmore St.
1107 N. Academy Blvd.

4441 Integrity Center Point
(Northwest Corner of Powers and Barnes)

Pueblo
3630 N. Freeway

Sit Down Food at Fast Food Prices!
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by Emily Carter
First Lady

More than half of 2020 is over; that is hard to believe! What 
we thought was going to be a busy year, has turned into a stay 
safe at home year so far. While we did not isolate ourselves, 
Brian and I did stay close to home with occasional trips to the 
grocery store, our daughter’s house and just out for a drive 
sometimes! Church is online, board meetings are online, even 
the stated meeting in June was online! We did get a lot done 
around the house with more to do I am sure. The yard looks 
great and the tomatoes and cucumbers are wonderful!

The First Lady’s Luncheon was on July 11th; I was thrilled 
to have a sellout crowd with a waiting list! I am sorry that not 
everyone who wanted to attend could, but Covid-19 dictates for 
our safety. The plans were to have an enjoyable meal, a great 
time with good friends, and good conversation – that is just 
what we all had!  There were lots of door prizes and we kept our 
social distancing to ensure we stay healthy! Thank you all for 
the support you have shown for this event.

We are hoping this Fall will be busy with all the rescheduling 
of official visits, the Ceremonial followed by the Potentate’s Ball 
on October 17th, and the Bazaar in November. Thank heavens 
some parades are scheduled for August. In September, we are 
hoping the stated meeting will be in person. If it is we will have 

a note from first lady emily carter
the ladies meeting with entertainment. Keep an eye on the Nuts 
and Bolts for more information. It will be so good to see all of 
you. Of course, safe distancing and masks will still be the norm 
but still good to get out and see friends.

As we proceed with more events and get-togethers, let’s 
remember to practice all the precautions needed to beat this 
virus – safe distancing, face masks, hand washing and most of 
all stay at home if you are not feeling good or show any of the 
Covid-19 symptoms. By doing just these few things we can all 
stay safe. 

In conclusion, I would like to quote an English Proverb. “Every 
path has its puddle”. In 2020 our puddle has been Covid-19. We 
can get past this together.
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By Billie Nigro
John was born in 

California and has two 
sisters.  His father was 
head of his high school 
industrial arts department 
while his mom was a 
homemaker.  He received 
his BA in economics from 
Claremont McKenna 
College and is currently 
pursuing his PhD in 
International Relations 
with Salve Regina University — in cooperation with the US 
Naval War College — in Newport, RI.

John and his wife, Cynthia, met in Westport, CT.  They will 
celebrate their 39th anniversary in November. They have two 
adult children, Colin and Sarah.  Colin and his wife and their 3 
sons live in Springfield, VA.  He is a US Navy LCDR working 
at the Washington Navy Yard.  Sarah is a high school Family 
and Consumer Sciences teacher in Upstate New York, north of 
Albany.  She also runs a nutrition / culinary education business 
in the New York Capitol region in her spare time.

John and Cynthia moved to Colorado Springs nearly 4 
years ago to retire.  John is a retired US Army Colonel.  His 
second career was in corporate aerospace/defense, retiring as 
a corporate officer.   His wife was an educator, including a 
variety of experiences.  They both enjoy hiking, bicycling, and 
swimming.  In the wintertime, John enjoys skiing while Cynthia 
enjoys snow shoeing.  He also enjoys playing golf and horseback 
riding.  At home, they have an Australian Shepherd mix dog 
who keeps them 
active.

He and his wife 
both come from 
Masonic families. 
John is a Senior 
DeMolay.  John 
was inspired to 
join Freemasonry 
by his late father, 
a former member 
of Downey Lodge 
#220, in CA.  He 
was initiated, 
passed, and raised 
in Claremont 

Lodge, #436 in Claremont, CA 
in 1977.  In 1979, as a lieutenant 
at Fort Carson, he became a 
member of El Paso Lodge, #13 
and joined the Scottish Rite.  
When they returned to Colorado 
Springs, he rejoined the Grand 
Lodge of Colorado, and is 
currently member of Centurion 
Lodge, #195.  Cynthia is a 
member of Ruhamah Temple, 
#71, Daughters of the Nile.   John 
is currently a member and a line 
officer with Southern Colorado 
Consistory.   He recently joined 
the York Rite, and currently 
holds elective office within the 
Colorado Springs Body. His 

association with Al Kaly goes back over 40 years; he originally 
joined Al Kaly in 1979.  He was sponsored by the late Noble 
Vic Sestokas.

During his career travels, he participated in Freemasonry 
throughout various jurisdictions. While residing in Singapore, 
he joined St. George, #1152 E.C Blue Lodge within the United 
Grand Lodge of England, and continues hold membership 
there. Enjoying living in different parts of our country, as 
well as overseas, they realized how small the world really is.  
His friends have been associated with various organizations 
he has belonged to, as they moved around.  Despite different 
personalities, they were all of a kindred spirit.  

John is an optimist, believing his glass is always half full.  
His favorite saying is “A thing is neither good nor bad, save the 
alternatives make it so.”

featured shriner john weed
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In Memoriam
As of: June 24, 2020  

“Do not stand at my grave and weep,
I am not there, I do not sleep.

I am in a thousand winds that blow,
I am the softly falling snow.

I am the gentle showers of rain,
I am the fields of ripening grain.

I am in the morning hush,
I am in the graceful rush.

Of beautiful birds in circling flight,
I am the starshine of the night.
I am in the flowers that bloom,

I am in a quiet room.
I am in the birds that sing,
I am in each lovely thing.

Do not stand at my grave and cry,
I am not there. I do not die.

		  Mary Elizabeth Frye

Noble Milton T. Mills
Born: 	 July 11, 1935
Created: 	 November 13, 1976
Died: 	 March 16, 2020

Noble Donald L. Niles
Born: 	 June 27, 1935
Created:	  November 5, 1994
Died: 	 June 15, 2020

Noble Jerry D. Proctor
Born: 	 June 19, 1937
Created: 	 June 7, 1935
Died: 	 March 24, 2020

I.S. James Rodeen, P.P.
Born:	  February 22, 1930
Created: 	 December 10, 1866
Died: 	 March 30, 2020

Noble Leslie A. Saylor
Born: 	 August 24, 1937
Created: 	 December 1, 1984
Died:	  May 24, 2020

Noble Harold N. Spath
Born: 	 June 14, 1936
Created:	 November 24, 1962
Died: 	 April 24, 2020

Noble Ben Crossno PGM
Past Grand Master of Masons in Colorado
Born: 	 February 8, 1933
Created: 	 June 19, 1977
Died: 	 June 15, 2020

(719) 578-0035
HENRY B. EASTLAND

ATTORNEY AT LAW
SINCE 1972

•	 WILLS
•	 TRUSTS
•	 ESTATE ADMINISTRATION
•	 GUARDIANSHIPS
•	 CONSERVATORSHIPS
•	 CONTESTED ESTATE MATTERS
•	 HOURLY FEES
•	 FREE PARKING

320 E. Costilla Street
Colorado Springs, CO 80903
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The Al Kaly Shrine General and Transportation Fund  are in need of a financial boost.
The increasing cost of operating Al Kaly Temple and transporting kids to the hospital combined with decreasing membership has put a strain on the General 

Fund and Transportation Fund. Please remember both of these funds when donating. Your contribution will be listed as below for one year (6 issues). 
The date posted indicates the year and month of your donation. Send your donation to: Al Kaly Shrine – P.O. Box 193, Pueblo, Colorado 81002

General Fund Contributions

Transportation Fund

JUNE 2020
Leon Flancher, Wayne McKey
Earl Aldridge, Swede & Olgo 

Hanson
Jim Rodeen, Swede & Olgo Hanson
Joe Wotton, Swede & Olgo Hanson
Gale Fourtney, Swede & Olgo 

Hanson
Les Saylor, Rena Doncoglu
Les Saylor, Dennis & Megan Firtts
Les Saylor, J & V Clark
Les Saylor, Bob Buxman
Les Saylor, Steven & Richard Hayes
Les Saylor, Iria Smith
Jerry Proctor, Bob & Betty Burr
Les Saylor, Mitchell & Peggy 

Johnson	
Les Saylor, Deb & Terry Cooper
Les Saylor, Jeri Howells
MWB Ben Crossno, I.S. Brian & 

Emily Carter		

APRIL 2020
Leah Pettigrew, I.S. Jim & Mary 

Burger 
Bob Winklemeyer, I.S. Jim & Mary 

Burger
I.S. Jim Rodeen, I.S. Jim & Mary 

Burger 
Leon Flancher, I.S. Jim & Mary 

Burger 

MARCH 2020
Sylvia Flancher, Bill & Irene Sheard
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Mrs. J.J. 

Barrilleaux
I.S. Earl Aldrich, I.S. Lionel & 

Yvonne Robertson
I.S. Earl Aldrich, I. S. Bob & Betty 

Burr
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Charles & 

Kathleen.Tedrow
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Marvin & Janet 

JUNE 2020
Victoria Clark
Ben Lowery
Hank Eastland
Gary Sears
Ken & June Hallenbeck

MAY 2020
Jackson Chandler

APRIL 2020
I.S. Bob & Betty Burr 
Jackson Chandler
MWB Brian Carter 

MARCH 2020
Al Kaly Band
Grant Anderson
Ben Lowery
George Cann Jr.
Ear Sons of Norway
John & Diane Bower
Tractors

Jackson Chandler
Grant Anderson
Potes Escort
Robert Torgler

FEBRUARY 2020
Al Kaly Band
Grant Anderson
Ben Lowery

OCTOBER 2019
Benny Lowery
Escalante Shrine Club

AUGUST 2019
Jackson Chandler
Benny Lowery
Ervin Meacham
Tractor Unit
Jason Bunch
James & Victoria Clark
Les Saylor, Grand Chapter OES
Ben Lowery

INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTIONS

INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTIONS

IN MEMORY/HONOR OF...

IN MEMORY/HONOR OF...

JUNE 2020
Ken & June Hallenbeck
Daniel & Yaeko Coburn

MAY 2020
Wayne Mckey

APRIL 2020
Billy Swartz

MARCH 2020 
Elite Racers
Al Kaly Past Masters
Al Kaly Band

George Cann Jr.
Benjamin Coscarella

FEBRUARY 2020
Elite Racers

OCTOBER 2019
San Juan Basin Shrine Club
Tin Lizzie Unit

SEPTEMBER 2019
Little T's
Flivvers
Southeast Shrine Club 

Narragon
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Wayne McKey
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Brian & Emily 

Carter
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Lois Wotton
Joseph C. Rhea Jr., Brian & Emily 

Carter
Gayle Fortney, Lois Wotton 
Gale Fortney, Charles & Kathleen 

Tedrow
Gale Fortney, I.S. Dave & Maddy 

Stevens
Gale Fortney, Sylvia & Wayne 

Balcom
Gale Fortney, Lionel & Yvonne 

Robertson
Gale Fortney, I.S. James & Mary 

Burger
Gayle Fortney, Robert & Betty Burr
Gayle Fortney, I.S. Earl Aldrich, 

CC Kelly, Geno & Mary Fran 

Romero
I.S. Earl Aldrich, I.S. James & Mary 

Burger
CC Kelly, Gale Fortney, Earl 

Aldridge, Don Jeter, Mary 
Mills, Roger & Karen 
Mendenhall

CC Kelly, James & Barbara Hauck
CC Kelly, Troy Hanson

FEBRUARY 2020
Sylvia Flancher, Bill & Irene Sheard

OCTOBER 2019
Don Jeter, Jim & Mary Burger
Betty Proctor, Jim & Mary Burger
Phil Moran, Jim & Mary Burger
Billy Sypher, Jim & Mary Burger
Don Jeter, Brian & Emily Carter
James "Jimmy" Clark, Victoria 

Clark

JUNE  2020 
Les Saylor, Iria Smith 

APRIL 2020
I.S. Earl Aldrich, Ace & Mary Hall
CC Kelly, Alice Elick 

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062
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